Queensland Government

Cabinet – September 2012
Delivery on DestinationQ forum commitments
Minister for Tourism, Major Events, Small Business and the Commonwealth Games
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1. The inaugural DestinationQ forum in Cairns on 25 and 26 June 2012 developed a program of priority actions to support the Queensland tourism industry in striving to achieve its 2020 industry growth target.  

2. As part of the proceedings a new industry-government Partnership Agreement and 12 Month Key Action Plan was endorsed by the Premier, the Minister for Tourism, Major Events, Small Business and the Commonwealth Games, and the then Queensland Tourism Industry Council Chairman, Stephen Gregg.  

3. These documents detail the 25 priority actions identified by industry delegates and the deliverables committed to by the partners over the next 12 months.  

4. The DestinationQ Post-forum Working Group has been established to drive progress against the partnership and these priorities.  The group is co-chaired by Shane O’Reilly, Chair of the Queensland Tourism Industry Council, and the Director-General of the Department of Tourism, Major Events, Small Business and the Commonwealth Games.  

5. The first report on progress against the priority actions was released at the end of July 2012 and is available via the website www.destq.com.au.  The second progress report was released at the end of September 2012.

6. Cabinet approved an approach to deliver on the DestinationQ forum commitments.

7. Attachments
· DestinationQ Partnership Agreement and 12 Month Key Action Plan
· First month report on the 12 Month Key Action Plan (26 July 2012)
· Three Month Report on the 12 Month Key Action Plan (26 September 2012)


